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Assembly Topic 
The theme for this week’s assembly is “Rights of the Child”. 
 
Attendance 
As we approach the Christmas holiday, we politely request your support in ensuring that your child continues 
to attend school when they are well and able to do so. Students will be expected to be in school up to and 
including Thursday 21st December 2023 at 3.00pm. Students do not need an extended holiday; they have 
two weeks to relax and enjoy the festivities. Therefore, all students should attend school until the end of term 
unless absence is unavoidable. 
 
Punctuality 
Please ensure your child is on the school site by no later than 8.40am. Persistent late comers will be placed 
on detention, and we will notify you of afterschool detentions as a matter of courtesy. 
 
Attendance Support 
Regular attendance at school is crucial for your child’s academic achievement and emotional wellbeing. If 
you would like further information about how to support your child’s school attendance please contact your 
child’s Head of Year. 
 
Year 9 Options 
Please click here to find useful information from Careers Wales to support your child's option choices in Year 
9.  Further updates related to the courses available in Year 10, will be provided from school before the 
Christmas break. 
 
Ski Trip Parents Evening 
There will be an opportunity for parents and students to attend a parents evening for the upcoming Ski Trip 
to Italy in March on Wednesday 6th December. This will be held in the School Hall 6pm-7pm.  
 
Uniform 
A polite reminder in the run up to the Christmas break that false nail and trainers are not permitted as part of 
our uniform policy. Nails must be natural, and footwear must be in the form of polishable leather school shoes. 
Information on our school uniform policy can be found on the school website.  
 
National Grief Awareness Week 
National Grief Awareness Week is an initiative which aims to raise awareness of all aspects of grief and loss 
on a national scale. Visit the following website for further information: www.thegoodgrieftrust.org 
 
Extra-Curricular Activities  
Please see attached the range of activities available for students at lunchtimes and after school this term.  
 

Contacting School 

Telephone: 01978 340840 Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk           

                                                                                                          

Diolch yn fawr, 

Team Rhosnesni  
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